
 

Executive Officer: Jorunn Dahl Norgård 
Mobile: Phone: +47 402 46 492 

E-mail: jorunn.dahl.norgaard@forskerforbundet.no 

P.O. Box 1025 Sentrum, N-0104 Oslo 

Phone +47 21 02 34 00 
Visiting address Tullins gate 2 

Subscription fee acount 8101 51 77837 
Bank account other 8101 28 96883 

post@forskerforbundet.no 
www.forskerforbundet.no 

Enterprise No.: 971 422 505 

Att.: Ambassador Mr. Seyed Hossein Rezvani 
Iranian Embassy in Oslo, 
 
copy: Ministry of Foreign Affairs 

 

Your Ref.:   Our Ref.: 211498/1 Our Date: 26.11.2020 

Halt the execution of Iranian academic Ahmadreza Djalali  
 
The Norwegian Association of Researchers (NAR), member of Education 
International, associated member of the Scholars at Risk network Norway and 
representing 24 000 academics in Norway, expresses its deepest concerns about the 
death sentence against Dr. Ahmadreza Djalali, an Iranian-Swedish medical doctor, 
lecturer and researcher in emergency medicine. According to Amnesty International, 
he has been transferred to solitary confinement in Evin prison and told by the 
authorities that his execution is imminent.  
 
Dr. Djalali was arrested on 25 April 2016 without a warrant by agents of the Ministry 
of Intelligence and subjected to torture to make him "confess" to being a spy. He has 
been convicted on bogus charges of “spreading corruption on earth” and sentenced 
to death following an unfair trial before Branch 15 of the Revolutionary Court in 
Tehran, where his most basic rights to defence were simply ignored.  
 
Dr. Djalali has been detained in the Evin prison since his arrest. While his health is 
severely deteriorating due to his detention conditions, he is almost systematically 
denied access to adequate health care. This treatment violates the absolute 
prohibition of cruel, inhuman or degrading treatment under international law.  
 
Along with global community of academics and educators we demand your 
immediate intervention in favour of Dr. Ahmadreza Djalali and urge the Iranian 
authorities to: 
  

• annul the death sentence on Dr. Ahmadreza Djalali and release him 
immediately and unconditionally;  

• ensure he has access to a qualified health professional who can provide the 
health care he needs;  

• ensure that he has regular access to a lawyer of his choice and to his family, 
including facilities to communicate with those living abroad;  
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• ensure that an independent and effective investigation is carried out into his 
allegations of torture and the “confessions” obtained under duress.  

 
Meanwhile, The Norwegian Association of Researckers calls on government and 
university leaders and all those who value academic freedom to press Iranian 
authorities for Dr. Djalali’s immediate release. 
 
 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 

Guro Elisabeth Lind 
President 
 

  

  Hilde Gunn Avløyp 
Secretary General  

 
 
 
 
 
 


